CHURCH PREEN, HUGHLEY AND KENLEY 

PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

of meeting held in Church Preen Primary School

on 

Monday 12th March 2012

at 7.30pm

Present:

    Peter Ince
 
Chairman


   

    Linda Bird
 
Vice Chairman




    Ken Pugh

Parish Councillor

   


    Myrtle Roberts
Parish Councillor




    Brenda Wilberry
Clerk

Guest:


    Jayne Simmons
Minutes




    Rachel Johnson
Community Regeneration Officer




    Claire Wild

Councillor

Apologies:

    Charles Pearson
Parish Councillor

Members of the Public:  2

1        WELCOME

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and also explained emergency evacuation procedures.

2       
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS

No declaration of interest were made by members.

3   
MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Minutes of the meeting on 16th January 2012 having been previously circulated to all members were taken as having been read.  There was an amendment to Item 7 Highways and Footpaths.  It was not Mr Gough who considered a footbridge unnecessary but Councillor Roberts and Councillor Bird who had walked the footpath.

4
PLANNING

Mr Richard Griffiths has put in a planning application for a two story extension with dormer windows.  This was not discussed at the last meeting.  Plans are on line but a copy was shown to Councillors.  There is no mission statement.  No objections were known to have been received and it was agreed that there is no one overlooking them.  Councillor Pugh suggested sending a letter from Parish Councillors in support of the application.  Proposed by Parish Councillor Pugh and seconded by Parish Councillor Roberts.

5 
HIGHWAYS/FOOTPATHS

The white stones outside Jessamine cottage were mentioned at the last meeting.  Mrs Wheeler approached Parish Councillor Bird concerned that they are being targeted with regard to damage being done to the grass verge by their house. The verge is not their land.  Parish Councillor Bird felt this is an escape route when meeting large vehicles round the corner although Parish Councillor Pugh felt cars do go too fast.   It was suggested having a proper pull in and a harder surface on this area.  Parish Councillor Bird also mentioned the stone outside Park Gate.  Do not feel that Highways would do anything about it as it is part of the strata.  Parish Councillor Pugh feels it is dangerous and should be marked in some way.  

Mrs Wilberry has previously written to Highways regarding the white stones and they are prepared to put bollards there but the boulders should be removed.  She asked if she could give copy of Highways letter to Mr Wheeler.  Agreed.
Regarding the grit bags on Hughley bank, these will be provided by April.   Passing places have been asked for down the Common but Highways will not provide any.  Rachel Johnson offered to contact Andrew Keyland to ask him to come out and have a look at these concerns.  Parish Councillor Bird offered to meet him.  He could also look at the rock by Park Gate.  Mrs Wilberry to write a letter to Highways.  

Auto Club Rally – Parish Councillor Roberts concerned about the speed of cars during the recent rally.  It took cars 9 seconds from T junction to Leasowes corner.  Discussed and agreed it is properly marshalled and not a problem.

Councillor Clare Wild joined the meeting at 8.15pm.

6
PARISH PLAN

The Parish Plan stems from the Parish Council but is run by a Steering Group with a representative from Parish Council in consultation with the public who come up with an action plan and create a document which can be used by the Parish Council.  This could be a powerful document.  Sending out a questionnaire is one way of collecting information.  Councillor Wild said in order to have a Parish Plan there needs to be positive things in it  and not just what you do not want i.e affordable housing, wind turbines, photovoltaic cells.  Hardest part is producing questionnaire everyone is happy with and getting them to hand it back.  If less than 50% returned difficult to say the whole of Parish wants this.   It could be put on the website.  Would need to go into schools, church, visit less mobile people to make sure everyone is accounted for.  It will need a large Committee, not just Parish Councillors.  Huge commitment but worthwhile especially if you end up with faster broadband and no wind turbines!

Parish Councillor Ince asked what Shropshire Council could impose on us without this document?

Rachel Johnson – Councils’ priority is not to impose things on people. If an initial open meeting was held inviting people to join the Steering Group likely to be a good turn out. 

Councillor Wild - if someone wanted to put in an application to build in field by School it would not be granted if School did not agree. Three affordable housing applications have been successful.

Rachel Johnson – Community Infrasture Levi – instead of 106 although can have both.  If a development of 10 houses built, for every square foot would have to pay a levi of £80.  Parish Council would get a fair % of money.  Some would go into infrastructure for the area and some to Parish Council.  It is an incentive for Parish Council to allow more housing.  This new plan is up to 2026. 

Councillor Wild – also under affordable housing scheme if someone had elderly parents they could apply under exception scheme to have 100sq metre bungalow in back garden.   If there is a medical reason this would attract no infrastructure levi.  The bungalow would be subject to all other rules so could only be sold for 60% of market value and to someone within Parish.  If something happened to parents family would be able to move into the bungalow.  There will be issues in the future and there will be few people who will get affordable housing on medical needs.  It could also devalue the main house.  Houses can only be sold to someone who needs affordable housing and the house does not sell, it would have to be sold to the Council or a social registered landlord.  Not sure how this will evolve in the future, it may be that someone could offer to pay an agreed amount and have the restriction lifted.

9
POLICE

Mrs Wilberry showed Councillors a circular from Police.  Parish Councillor Bird mentioned the large amount of rubbish on the roadsides.  Councillor Wild said that at a recent hunt meeting at the Mytton an anti hunt person had hit a policeman.

10
LOCAL JOINT COMMITTEE – QUEEN’S JUBILEE

Rachel Johnson has kindly given £1000 towards this.  Need to get receipts but it cannot be spent on drinks.  Party will be on 2nd June at 1500 with sports to start.  It will be a bring and share.  Music booked.  Money can be spent on food and advertising.   Free event.  Kenley are having a bonfire and BBQ on Monday 4th June at Broomcroft.  Next Jubilee meeting on 1st May at 2030 in Village Hall.  Prior to this will be the AGM starting at 1930.  Any money not spent will have to be given back to LJC. 

11
FINANCIAL

Mrs Wilberry gave the Parish Councillor Ince her receipts for the year who agreed them and also signed a letter ending the standing order for her wages. 

12
CLOSE OF MEETING

Meeting closed at 2050.

The next meeting of the Parish Council is to be held on ………………………………

In Church Preen Primary School at 1930

…………………………………..


…………………....

Peter Ince





Dated

Chairman

